SLVLL Board Meeting 11/1/06
Called to order at 7:10 by Linda
Attendance – Linda Landers, Karen Barton, Cathy Herrera, Joe Primeau, Anita Stoddart, , Phil Adams, Steven Shabry, Mike Olmstead, Shawn Andrews
Minutes – Joe motioned that we accept minutes from the 10/18 meeting. Phil seconded. Minutes approved.
Treasurer’s Report  –Cathy submitted her report to the board.  She pointed out that the report does not show money collected from the first registration.  Anita motioned that we accept the treasurer’s report. Karen seconded.  Report approved. Report is on file with the secretary.
Snack Bar -  Need Troy’s input. Tabled until the end of the meeting. 

Registration-  Karen read Michael Paynter’s email regarding registration numbers. For the two October 2006 registrations, we have a total of 141 signups:
5 yo -- 11

6 yo – 24

7 yo – 25

8 yo – 18

9 yo – 22

10 yo – 13

11 yo – 22

12 yo – 6

Interested parties may register during Fall League from 2-4pm on Sundays. Anita will take registrations during this time.  There will be one more registration which Michael will try to schedule before the 12/6 board meeting.
Scholarships    - Linda had 1 request for a scholarship. Mike thinks we should have a standard procedure for scholarships. Cathy offered that there needs to be a set amount of volunteer work for scholarship recipients. The board discussed scholarship options. Scholarship requirements should be: 1) Write a letter to the board, 2) Try to pay for uniform and insurance ($ depends on what people can pay) 3) Volunteer (snack bar, scorekeeping, preparing fields, etc).
Joe mentioned that maybe we could leave registration forms at the library or some other place that would be convenient for people to pick up.

Board Positions  
Umpire in Chief – Mark Mullins is okay working with Guy Peabody as the Umpire in Chief. Mark is also open to the idea of having the umpires look more professional.
Phil nominated Guy as a board member. Joe seconded, Guy approved as a board member.

Some of the board members wanted to speak to Guy before he is approved as Umpire in Chief.  

Linda pointed out that we still need someone for Field and Safety. Linda will talk to Mardeen.

We still need an A Ball rep and a T Ball rep.

Opening Day – Cathy nominated Anita to be in charge of Opening Day. Karen seconded. Anita approved.

There was a general discussion about Opening Day ceremonies (keynote speaker, length of ceremony).

Manager Interviews – Joe will contact managers from last year to see who is interested in coaching this year. The board committee conducting the interviews should be comprised of the President, Vice President, Player Agent and Division Representative.
Snack Bar  –Troy was unable to attend the meeting. There was a discussion about the Snack Bar and improvements needed. We will discuss further when Troy is able to attend.

Positive Coaching Alliance  –Linda gave the board an explanation of what the PCA (Positive Coaching Alliance) is about. It is a national, non-profit, based at Stanford U. It’s purpose is to create a movement to transform the culture of youth sports so that every young athlete can have a positive, character-building experience.  Linda submitted for a grant for $2500 (PCA) and $500 (Snack Bar)
MEETING ADJOURNED AT 8:19 PM
